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WJBT 93.3FM 
Quarterly ISSUE / PROGRAMS LIST ISSUES: 
 
WJBT-FM provides its listeners with programming and public service 
announcements that address the issues of concern to our local 
community. Issues this quarter included: 
 
Health Issues: Various discussions about medical assistance in the 
community. 
 
Special Interest: Group therapy through music, domestic violence, 
voluntary military services, and flood recovery assistance. 
 
Crime Issues: Various discussions on crime within the community. 

Section I  
LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 
station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant treatment of 

the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

ISSUE PROGRAM / 
TITLE 

DESCRIPTION GUEST DATE TIME DURATION

Community 
Outreach 
Service 

Community 
Viewpoint/D.

I.P. 
Foundation 

Ms. K. Mickens, Founder & 
CEO, stopped by to talk about 
the Divine Intervention and 
Prevention program otherwise 

known as the D.I.P 
Foundation, and its purpose 

in the community. 
 

Their primary mission is to 
assist those involved in 
domestic violence, and to 
raise consciousness within 
the Jacksonville community. 

 
She also talked about the 
launching of their new 

magazine “ShoFar” on July 
7th. 

Ms. K. 
Mickens, 
Founder & 

CEO 

07-01-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Crime 
Prevention 

Community 
Viewpoint/Ja
cksonville 
Police 
Officer, 

Mike McCall 

Officer Mike McCall, Public 
Information Officer from the 
Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office 

came on the show to talk 
about some aspects of crime 

prevention. 
 

He also encouraged listeners 
to become involved with a 
program called SHADCO 
(Sheriff’s Advisory 

Committee) started by Sheriff 
John Rutherford 

Officer Mike 
McCall, 
Public 

Information 
Officer, 

Jacksonville 
Sheriff’s 
Office 

07-08-12 
7:30am 

30 min 



Empowerment Community 
Viewpoint/Mo
re Then A 
Woman 

Denyce Gartrell, CEO & 
President of “More Than A 
Woman”, is a well-known 

Women’s Empowerment Coach & 
Speaker, came on the show to 
talk about empowering women 
who may have experienced 
abusive situations, and to 
inspire, educated, and 

transform them. 
 

She also discussed the 
upcoming event, “Redesigning 
Your Life After an Abusive 

Relationship: When Pain Turns 
into Purpose”, on October 4. 

Denyce 
Gartrell, 
CEO & 

President 

07-15-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Therapy Using 
Music 

Community 
Viewpoint/He

aling 
Through 
Music 

Dove Hagan, Founder of 
“Melody In Harmony 

Foundation”, serves as a type 
of therapy to special needs 

kids, and kids who are 
artistic through introduction 
to music, rhythms, and tones. 
Its fundamental idea is to 

take the positive 
connotations in music, and 
make the lyrics positive 
therefore giving the child 
optimisms in learning. 

Dove Hagan, 
Founder of 
“Melody In 
Harmony” 

07-22-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Recovery 
Assisstance 
for Tropical 
Storm Debbie 

Community 
Viewpoint/FE
MA & Small 
Business 

Administrati
on 

Mr. John Oliver Frederick, 
Public Affairs Specialist 
with the Small Business 

Administration (SBA), and Mr. 
Ted Stucky, a Spokesman for 
FEMA both came on the show to 
talk about grants and loans 
for homeowners, renters, and 
non-profit small organization 
who were affected by Tropical 
Storm Debbie may be eligible 
to get loans, or grants. The 
process to get help was being 
offered for a brief period. 

Mr. John 
Oliver 

Frederick, 
Public 
Affairs 

Specialist, 
and Mr. Ted 
Stucky, 
Spokesman 
for FEMA 

07-29-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Information on 
Health Issues 
Concerning 
Sexual 
Diseases 

Community 
Viewpoint/Be

cky and 
Teddy 

Ms. Gloria McNair, Community 
Outreach Health Educator from 

the Duval County Health 
Department, and Ms. Katori 

Telfair, Community 
Specialist, Reproductive & 
Sexual Health Program, both 
came on the show to discuss 
the latest statistics in the 
community involving sexually 
transmitted diseases, and 
other health concerns  

primarily in the African-
American community. 

Ms. Gloria 
McNair, 
Community 
Outreach 
Health 
Educator 

Duval County 
Health 

Department, 
and Ms. 
Katori 
Telfair, 
Community 
Specialist 
Reproductive 
& Sexual 
Health 
Program 

08-05-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Historical 
Information 

Community 
Viewpoint/Hi

story 
Discussion 

Mr. William Tatum, Historian, 
came on the show to talk 
about a bit of missing 
history in Jacksonville, 

Mr. William 
Tatum, 

Historian 

08-12-12 
7:30am 

30 min 



Florida concerning his uncle 
Edward O. Gourdin. 

 
In a memorizing discussion, 
Mr. Tatum shared historical 
facts about Mr. Edward O. 
Gourdin, a Jacksonville 

product, who 90 years ago set 
a new world record in the 

long jump at Harvard 
University in 1921, and other 
historical facts about this 

African-American man. 
University 
Recruitment 
Opportunities 

Community 
Viewpoint/Ed
ward Waters 
College 

Mr. Carl Johnson, President 
of the W.B. Stewart Tigers 
Athletic Boosters, Inc., and 
Mr. Eric Johnson, National 
President of Edward Waters 
College Alumni Association 
came by to discuss the 

school’s new President, the 
athletic boosters club, and 
the involvement of its alumni 
association and how they are 
instrumental in the continued 
growth and success of the 

university. 

Mr. Carl 
Johnson, 

President of 
the W.B. 
Stewart 
Tiger 

Athletic 
Boosters, 

Inc, and Mr. 
Eric 

Johnson, 
National 

President of 
Edward 
Waters 
College 
Alumni 

Association 

08-19-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Entrepreneursh
ip and 
Business 

Community 
Viewpoint/E3 
Business 
Group 

Mr. Anthony Butler, Sr. is 
the Founder & President of E3 
Business Group, a national 
non-profit, and Mr. Farris 
Long is a member of E3’s 

North Florida Chapter. They 
came on the show to talk 

about entrepreneurship, and 
how to build a stronger 

business. They also teach how
to become responsible in the 
community by giving back. 

Mr. Anthony 
Butler, Sr., 
Founder & 

President of 
E3 Business 
Group, and 
Mr. Farris 
Long, member 

of E3’s 
North 
Florida 
Chapter 

08-26-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Historical 
Information 

Community 
Viewpoint/Hi

story 
Discussion,r

eplay 

Mr. William Tatum, Historian, 
came on the show to talk 
about a bit of missing 
history in Jacksonville, 

Florida concerning his uncle 
Edward O. Gourdin. 

 
In a memorizing discussion, 
Mr. Tatum shared historical 
facts about Mr. Edward O. 
Gourdin, a Jacksonville 

product, who 90 years ago set 
a new world record in the 

long jump at Harvard 
University in 1921, and other 
historical facts about this 

African-American man. 

Mr. William 
Tatum, 

Historian 

09-2-12 
7:30am 

30 min 



Provides 
Services for 
Alcoholic, and 
Drug Patients 

Community 
Viewpoint/Ga

teway 
Community 
Center 

Mrs. Karen Tozzi, Senior 
Vice-President at Gateway 
Community Development, a 

substance abuse agency, came 
on the show to talk about the 
various treatments available 
to the community. They offer 
services for drug, alcohol, 
and other types of treatment 

support. 
 

She also talked about an 
upcoming event that called 
“The Flavor of Jacksonville” 
to take place September 29th 

at Lakeland Park in 
Jacksonville Beach. 

 
 

Mrs. Karen 
Tozzi, 

Senior Vice-
President at 

Gateway 
Community 
Center 

09-09-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Military 
Volunteers in 
the Community 

 1st Lt. Jimmy Matthews, 336th 
Recruiting Squadron, Support 
Flight Commander, and Tech 
Sgt. Harold Miles, Enlisted 
and Assessions Recruiter, 

came by to talk about how the 
U.S. Air Force is going into 
the community to volunteer 
their services other than 
recruiting. Members of the 

336th are required to 
volunteer some time to help 
clean up the roads, assist in 

feeding the hungry, and 
create events for kids, etc. 

1st Lt. 
Jimmy 

Matthews, 
336th 

Recruiting 
Squadron 
Support 

Flight Cmdr, 
and Tech 

Sgt. Harold 
Miles, 
Enlisted 
Assessions 
Recruiter 

09-16-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

Community 
Event 

Community 
Viewpoint/Ri
ver Regions 
and Gateway 
Community 
Services 

Mr. Kenny Arnold, Senior 
Director Court Services at 
River Regions, and Mrs. Rosa 
Nicholas, Fund Development & 
Marketing Mgr. at Gateway 

Community Services teamed up 
to inform the community about 
an ‘block party’ event to 

take place in Jacksonville on 
September 28th where people 
are invited to have fun, and 

screenings including 
confidential HIV testing will 

be available. 

Mr. Kenny 
Arnold, 
Senior 
Director 
Court 

Services at 
River 

Regions, and 
Mrs. Rosa 
Nicholas, 

Fund 
Development 
& Marketing 
Mgr. at 
Gateway 
Community 
Services 

9-23-12 
7:30am 

30 min 



Voting 
Empowerment/Ho

meowners 
Assistance 

Community 
Viewpoint/Co
ngresswoman 
Brown and 
Dedria 
Austin 
Russell 

Congresswoman Corrine Brown, 
and Dedria Austin Russell of 

Neighborhood Assistance 
Corporation of America (NACA)
came by to talk about voting 
in the upcoming Presidential 

election, support and 
assistance in purchasing a 
home, and possible lower 

mortgage payments. 
 

NACA will hold its event for 
the public from September 

27th thru October 1st. 

Congresswoma
n Corrine 
Brown, and 
Dedria 
Austin 

Russell from 
Neighborhood 
Assistance 
of America 
(NACA) 

09-30-12 
7:30am 

30 min 

 
 

Section III  
PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast during 
the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  

ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION RUNS 

Community  9-11 DAY  000:30 001  

ASPCA ASPCA – Pet Adoption  000:30 002  

Drunk Driving Designated Driver  001:00 020  

Disaster Preparation  FAB – Dept of Emergency Management 000:30 003  

Disaster Preparation FAB – Dept of Emergency Management (Evac) 000:30 006  

Disaster Preparation FAB – Dept of Emergency Management (Kids) 000:31 006  

Rip Currents  FAB – Dept of Emergency Management (Rip Current) 000:31 002  

Sun Safety  FAB – Dept of Emergency Management (Sun) 000:31 003  

Disaster Preparation  FAB – Dept of Emergency Management (Family) 000:31 004  

Disaster Preparation  FAB – Dept of Emergency Management (Prep Kit) 000:30 004  

FL National Guard  FAB – FL National Guard (Fire) 000:30 014  

FL National Guard FAB – FL National Guard (Storm) 000:30 015  

Tourism  FAB – Visit Florida (Boston) 000:30 018  

Tourism  FAB – Visit Florida (NY) 000:30 019  

Breast Cancer IN THE PINK - DRAGON BOAT RACING  000:30 023  

Breast Cancer IN THE PINK - YOGA  000:31 021  

Humane Society JAX HUMANE SOCIETY  000:30 017  

Community  COMMUNITIES IN SCHOOLS  000:32 002  



ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION RUNS 

Pet Adoption FIRST COAST NO MORE HOMELESS PETS  000:29 003  

Pet Adoption FIRST COAST NO MORE HOMELESS PETS2  000:32 003  

Child Exploitation FREEDOM WALK AMERICA.COM  000:30 009  

Second Harvest SECOND HARVEST  000:29 013  

Pet Health STRUT YOUR MUTT  000:30 007  

Hair Cuts for Kids Share A Haircut  000:30 004  

1st Cst No More Homeless Pets  1st Cst No More Homeless Pets  000:29 006  

1st Cst No More Homeless Pets  1st Cst No More Homeless Pets  000:32 005  

ASPCA  ASPCA  000:30 002  

Big Brothers Big Sisters  Big Brothers Big Sisters  000:30 006  

Childrens Home Society  Childrens Home Society  000:30 052  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  9-11 DAY  000:30 102  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  GLOBAL FUND  000:31 023  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  OUR TIME  000:30 021  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  OUR TIME  000:31 014  

DOWN SYNDROME BUDDY WALK  DOWN SYNDROME ASSOC. OF JAX  000:31 003  

HEALTH AND FITNESS  Ad Council  000:30 103  

HEALTH AND FITNESS  Ad Council  000:31 069  

HEALTH AND FITNESS  Stand Up To Cancer  000:30 029  

NTSB  Child Safety Seats  000:30 003  

NTSB  Child Safety Seats  000:31 004  

Stand Up To Cancer  Stand Up To Cancer  000:30 022  

WOUNDED WARRIOR  woundedwarrior.org  000:31 006  

 
 
 

 



WJBT-FM WEEKLY PUBLIC SERVICE PROGRAMMING 
 

 
           Weekly Total 
 
News   
 
 Monday to Friday 10 minutes per day        50:00 
 
 
Traffic 
 
 Monday to Friday 13 minutes per day     65:00 
 
 
Weekly Total        115:00 minutes 


